
 2015 March 10th   

Minutes of the Regular Monthly Meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Taylor held March 10, 2015 at the 
Town Hall commencing at 7:00 P.M. 
 
Present:  Supervisor:    Steven Breneman 
   Councilmen:    Riley Closson 
        Joey Pudney 
   Town Clerk:    Jaymie Closson 
   Highway Supervisor:   Roy Eltz 
   Code Officer:    Michael Andersen   
Absent:   Councilmen     Jeffrey Smith   

Theodore Law Jr. 
Accountant     Debbie Fisher 
Planning Board Chair    Kathryn Elwood 

Others present:  County Legislature Charles Sudbrink and Marie Peri 
 
Steven called the meeting to order at 7:05 P.M. with the Pledge of Allegiance.  
 
Prior to the meeting the Board members had a chance to read, review and discuss copies of February 2015 
meeting minutes. They also reviewed, discussed and signed Highway and General Fund vouchers to be paid 
this month.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: by Charles Sudbrink 

 Ash for Trash might be turning around  

 The studies that were done on how harmful the ash is was done on if ingested orally 

 Garbage is actually more toxic then the ash 

 The ash is toxic but it will be going to the landfill in a contained container 

 Still waiting on some financials 

 McGraw is worried about their water 

 Economy Paving got the bid for the Little York job for $977,000.00 
 
MOTION was made by Riley Closson, seconded by Joey Pudney that the minutes of February 10, 2015 meeting 
as submitted by the Town Clerk are approved  
Votes Cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 
 
MOTION to approve the accountant’s report was made by Riley Closson, seconded by Joey Pudney 
Votes Cast:  Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 
 
MOTION to pay Highway Vouchers for a total of $11,780.30 was made by Riley Closson, seconded by Joey 
Pudney 
Votes cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 
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MOTION to pay General Fund Vouchers for a total of $6,429.28 was made by Riley Closson, seconded by Joey 
Pudney 
Votes cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED  
 
Total funds disbursed: $18,209.58 
 
STILL HAVE NOT RECEIVED THE FIRE DISTRICT CONTRACT BACK YET 
Shawn Scoville is no longer on the Board, He is the Fire Chief now. He will look into what is going on. 
 
INFORMATION, CORRESPONDENCE, DISCUSSION:  

 New Tax Assessor, Frances Butler is up and running. Steve brought her a filing cabinet and things are 
going really good 

 Jaymie brought up that she had talked to Country Acres and was informed that it would be easier on 
them as well as Jaymie to do dog licenses on a month to month basis 

 Country Acers asked for a Resolution to have on file for the update 
 

RESOLUTION: From this point on starting March 10, 2015 to begin selling dog licenses with a renewal date one 
(1) year from date of issue was made by Riley Closson, seconded by Joey Pudney 
Votes Cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 
 

 Jaymie had also mentioned that Country Acres informed her of a dog enumeration that many towns 
are doing through the mail. They are sending out a Census to all taxpayers to fill out and return back in 
a stamped envelope 

 Give them 30 days to have it returned back to the clerk 

 Going to enclose 2015 Newsletter since we will already be spending the postage 

 Jaymie to check with Country Acres about doing a Rabies Clinic sometime in April and Jaymie will be 
present to issue new dog licenses 

 
MOTION to accept a “Mail-In” Dog Enumeration system for 2015 was made by Riley Closson, seconded by 
Joey Pudney 
Votes Cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 

 
BUILDING AND INSPECTION: by Michael Andersen 

 Papa Bear Woodstoves to be installing pellet stove on Friday at LePorte Residence 
 

HIGHWAY REPORT: by Roy Eltz  

 Nothing serious going on. Plowing slowing down 
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CLERK’S REPORT: by Jaymie Closson 

 A total of $169,210.03 was collected in Real Property Taxes 

 Check 1004 to Steve Breneman for $5,525.86 

 Check 1005 to Cortland County Treasurer for $100,000.00 

 Check 1003 to tax payer for overpayment for $0.95 

 Check 1006 to Steve Breneman for interest for $18.95 

 Tax Collector checkbook balance: $66,187.22 

 Clerk checkbook balance: $0.03 
 
MOTION to adjourn the meeting was made by Riley Closson at 7:30 P.M., seconded by Joey Pudney 
Votes cast:   Steven Breneman “aye” 
   Joey Pudney  “aye” 
   Riley Closson  “aye”       CARRIED 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Jaymie Closson 
Town Clerk  


